
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

NSW Department of Industry Crown Lands and Water Division 
Level 49 | 19 Martin Place | Sydney NSW 2000 

Tel: 02 9934 0805  landuse.enquiries@dpi.nsw.gov.au  ABN: 72 189 919 072 
 

 
OUT18/9746 
 
Ms Jessie Evans 
Resource Assessments 
NSW Department of Planning and Environment 
 
By email: jessie.evans@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 

 
Dendrobium Coal Mine Modification 8 – Surface Supply Upgrade  (DA 60-03-2001 Mod 8) 

Comment on the Environmental Assessment 
I refer to the email of 20 June with respect to the above matter. Comment has been sought from 
relevant branches of the Department of Primary Industries and Lands & Water. Any further 
referrals to Department of Industry can be sent by email to landuse.enquiries@dpi.nsw.gov.au. 

The department provides the following comments and recommendations for consideration in 
assessment of the proposal. 

Works on waterfront land 
Works within waterfront land (i.e. 40 m of the high bank of the American Creek) should be 
undertaken in accordance with the Guidelines for Controlled Activities on Waterfront Land (DPI 
2012). This includes managing sediment and erosion control during construction until the site is 
stabilised, reinstatement of the ground level, stabilisation via revegetation, and mitigating runoff 
and disturbance impacts to American Creek. If works are required within the bed and banks of 
American Creek further consultation with the Department of Industry Lands and Water is 
requested. 
Recommended Conditions of Consent 

• A Construction Environmental Management Plan is to be developed in consultation with 
DoI Lands & Water prior to commencement of construction. 

• Works within waterfront land are to be in accordance with the Guidelines for Controlled 
Activities on Waterfront Land (DPI 2012). 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
Alison Collaros 
A/Manager, Assessment Advice 
27 June 2018 
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